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Mustang of the Month 

Bill Norman 

Like us on Facebook 

Don’t forget the follow-

ing club events this 

month: 

Sorry to say all June and 
July cruises are canceled. 

 

FNDO for the year are all 
cancelled. 

 

See inside for more details. 

See Calendar 

 

Go to the website—Events—Past Events and view our library of photos in photobucket to see photos of past 

events! 

June’s challenge should you choose to take it on: 

What is one positive way (in a photo) you have spent this quarantine 

time to keep your sanity, reduce the stress of isolation, and keep you 

and your family safe? 

Send your photos to pcmceditor@gmail.com. I will see how many we 

get and how many I can get into the newsletter. 

Take care! Stay Home Stay Healthy 

Still more important information in the President’s 

Message.   

Our June meeting will be online using Zoom. 

Stay tuned for an alert with instructions later 

in the Month. 

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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S peaking of adventures! Normally by this time we would be talk-
ing about the great time we all had at the last car show and 

watching the awards come in for those beautiful cars. We would be 
thanking people for the fun cruises we went on to various PNW destina-
tions. Unfortunately, as we all know, things aren’t that “normal” right 
now. 

Besides, as always, a big thank you to all those keeping us healthy and 
fed and taken care of, I want to thank all of our club members and espe-
cially our board. As a club president, there have been some challenging 
decisions we have had to make this last few months. Thank you Board 
for helping make them and to the membership for understanding. Hang 
in there with us. We will get through this adventure. Think of it as a 
“cruise-within-a-cruise.”  

As you read in my message in Mid-May the Board has determined that 
because of the unknown about openings of locations, the inability to 
connect with places to set things up, the unknown about economics, the 
issue of spacing at restaurants, etc we have canceled the June Rainiers 
Game, July Cruise to Hood River, the Yakima Canyon Cruise, and all 
FNDO for the remainder of 2020. When we are able to meet in June 
(we hope), we may replace one or 2 of these cruises with a local one in 
our own beautiful backyard.  

Thank you for understanding that these were not fun choices to make. 
When we are able to get together again, lets do it in a fun, safe, and 
BIG way. We are a strong and determined group. We have always prid-
ed ourselves in giving back to the community. Let us continue to do that 
by following the guidelines of those that know the facts, study the data, 
and have the best interest of us and our neighbors in mind. 

I want us as well to think of the positives. Even amidst this pandemic we 
were able to provide 312 pounds of peanut butter for the Puyallup Food 
Bank. Members have stepped up to help other members when needed. 
We have learned new skills like how to do online meetings. We have 
explored the possibilities around us for meeting spaces and will find an 
excellent new location in the end. And I don’t know about you, but we 
have gotten more done around the house than I thought possible! 

Again, thank you to each and everyone of you. Hang in there for your-
selves, your families, your communities, and OUR CLUB! 

 

 

Life is always an adventure…… 

Let’s enjoy the  ride together 

Heidi Geise 

PCMC President 

  President’s Message 

2019 Board 

Officers 

President—Heidi Geise 

 (253) 863-1850 

Vice President—Missy Willert 

 (253) 565-0592 

Secretary—Charlene Rivera 

 (360) 459-3993 

Treasurer—Nancy Freeman 

 (253) 531-4624 

Membership—Nancy Freeman 

Directors  

Burt Kreidler  (253) 318-5254 

Ariel Antholt (253) 248-5158 

Harley Edwards (253) 926-0766 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

Past President—Greg Robbins  

 (253) 227-4006 

Car Show Chairperson—Charlene 

Rivera (360) 459-3993 

MCA Regional Representative—

Nancy Freeman  

Newsletter Editor—Heidi Geise 

pcmceditor@gmail.com or 

(253) 863-1850 

Tech Coordinators 

Chuck Botsford - ceb_iii@yahoo.com 

 

“When something goes wrong in 

your life, just yell ‘PLOT TWIST’ 

and move on!” 

Unknown 
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Charity Involvement 

2020 Charity Running Total  

Cash  

Donations 

$297.90 EFN (April) Canceled 

due to     

pandemic 

Ford Peanut 

Butter (April) 

312lbs all went to 

Puyallup Food 

Bank 

Backpacks 

& school 

supplies

(Aug) 

 EFN (Oct) 

 

 Show 50/50  

Warm 

hats, 

gloves, etc 

17 caps, 22 

pairs of 

gloves, 29 

pairs of 

socks, 2 

scores, & $20 

($190 value) 

    

Be the energy 

that you want to 

attract! 

Unknown 

Random Acts of Kindness! 

So what random acts have you seen: 

 A whole herd of ponies and other friends drove 

by to wish Charlene & Larry’s grand-daughter, 

Lilyanna a happy birthday. HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 

 Another birthday wish drive by went to one of 

Missy’s students, Miquel. Thanks to all who 

spread some happiness on these special days. 

 I have seen neighbors out pulling weeds and 

mowing lawns for other neighbors who were not 

able to do their own. 

 A gentleman I know who is a car guy made over 

1000 masks for first responders. They had a car 

theme as you can imagine. 

 Another friend of mine has neighbors that stop 

by her house whenever they go to the store and 

pick up groceries for her so that she doesn’t 

have to go out. 

 A shout out to all the teachers who are trying out 

new teaching strategies and materials to provide 

the best education they can in this unique time. 

 Along those same lines, thank you to our own 

Missy for not only doing what you do for kids all 

day but helping us less tech oriented club mem-

bers maneuver our way through this new meet-

ing technology. We have had 2 Board Meetings 

on line already with a 3rd coming up and we will 

be having our next club meeting on Zoom. This 

is the first we have done with that large a group. 

Thank you Missy for helping set these up. 

 I also want to say thanks to all those working be-

hind the scenes at Amazon and Macy’s and Star-

bucks and others. You have kept my front porch 

busy and my weekly, “I made it another week” 

goal rewards going strong! 

 

WE CAN DO THIS! 

Did you see someone doing some-

thing that you believe deserves a 

shout out?  
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Board Meeting Minutes—May 5, 2020 

Call to Order: Heidi Geise, president 

No Club Meeting due to the coronavirus. Stay safe 

and hope that we see you in June. 

Board Meeting May 5, 2020: 

Call to Order - Heidi Geise, president  

Roll Call – Heidi, Missy, Nancy, Harley, Ariel, Bert, 

Chuck, and Charlene 

Approval of Last Month’s Meeting Minutes: 1st 

Missy, 2nd Nancy, Board Accepted and Approved. 

Treasurer’s Report - Nancy Freeman: 

Car Show: Revenue – Pre-Registrations, T-shirts 

Early Bird T-Shirt Orders - outstanding money 

(about $400) is with Missy. 

Club: Revenue – Car Show 

         Expenses – Entertainment – National Mustang 

Day Decals 

Daffodil flower money has been returned, and the 

donation to the Daffodil Committee will be made. 

Nancy had to have some maintenance on the club 

printer. Under normal conditions Nancy would be 

able to receive two signatures from the Chair posi-

tions. Due to the check being written out to her – 

she is asking The Board if she may sign and have it 

mailed to Heidi for the 2nd signature and then mailed 

back to her. The Board agreed to allow Nancy to 

sign the check made out to her for the printer 

maintenance to cover her cost. 

Approval of Treasurer’s Report: 1st Harley, 2nd 

Chuck, Board Accepted and Approved. 

MCA - Nancy Freeman - Tucson show was resched-

uled to October. The Arkansas and New York shows 

are canceled. The Florida show is still on. 

Car Show – Charlene –Car show is on hold while 

we wait for the Stay Home Order to be lifted. After 

phase 2, we will have an idea as to whether we will 

be able to host the show. Charlene will contact Gri-

ot’s in June. If everything goes as plan, we will have 

one month to finish planning the show – and we 

should be able to. We will have an online car show 

meeting in June.  

Mustang of the Month – Congratulations to Bill 

Norman and his team of Ponies. 

Old Business 

 Korum Peanut Butter Drive - Heidi – Thank you to 

Pete & Nancy, Greg, and Korum for picking up and 

delivery 312 pounds of Peanut Butter to the 

Puyallup Food Bank. Thank you to all who helped 

collect it. 

Rainier’s Game – Heidi – It has been decided by 

The Board to cancel the event.  

New Business 

Meeting Locations - Heidi - PCMC needs to find a 

new place to hold board meetings and general 

meetings.  The Puyallup library is booked for July – 

Heidi will double check with the Library to make 

sure. The Puyallup Activity Center – we have not 

heard from. Nancy ‘s church - it would work but we 

would need to change our meeting day to Monday 

or Wednesday due to the church already having an 

activity on Tuesday nights, but due to the Stay at 

Home Order the event using the Church on Tuesday 

might cancel. The Church will charge $50 a meeting. 

Denny’s at South Hill and Johnny’s at Fife is closed 

until the quarantine has been lifted from the virus - 

but they would work. Edgewood Grange and the 

Best Western by Denny’s at South Hill were contact 

– they would charge PCMC over $300 per meeting. 

Members of The Board will contact or have contact-

ed - The Community Center in Milton, Sumner Li-

brary, Griot’s, ACM, Farrelli’s Pizza on 176th, 

Sumner Sportsmen Club, and The Masonic Hall on 

Pioneer Ave. We will have more information at 

June’s Board Meeting. 

(continued on next page) 
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Car Show Update       By Charlene Rivera 

In every relationship you find something “silly” to 

tease your partner about. I have known Larry since 

1976, l will do the math - I was six and he was 10 

when our families became friends. Our families spent 

a lot of time together having fun.  

Oh, the stories we have about our siblings and par-

ents. One of mine about Larry started way back. As 

an obnoxious teenager, I noticed the name “Larry” 

was given to characters as the silly person, or the 

strangest one of the group and on and on. I also no-

ticed that Men in Uniforms were really cute and fun 

to flirt with and “My Larry” uniform fit him to perfec-

tion. I know the Navy uniform is not the best looking, 

but on My Sailor, it was - another story for another 

time.  

The obnoxious teenager started a “Larry List” to bug 

Larry probably, to flirt and tease Larry- most definite-

ly. The list now fills a notebook and a half...yes, I still 

have it and add to it when a new Larry appears - it 

lists the show or movie or commercial or sometimes 

a person we have meet.  

June or July General Meeting – Heidi – If we can-

not hold an in person general meeting. We will try to 

hold it online. Mustangs West is holding one in May, 

Missy will reach out to Pam Pistella to see how it 

went and what venue they used. Missy will also con-

tact Pacific Cascade Mustang Club to see how they 

are holding meetings. 

Advertising for 2021 Officers – Heidi – Ideas? 

Harley for President? Heidi for a fourth year? Roll 

over the current Board? More discussion at a later 

Board Meeting. 2021 will be an easy year – all the 

canceled plans of 2020 can be used. 

June’s Board Meeting - Heidi – June’s Board 

meeting will be hosted online. If the Stay at Home 

Order is lifted for July, we will try to have a Board 

meeting at Puyallup Library or Lakewood Ford. Hei-

di will send an email of the availability.  

Friday Night Dinners Out – Due to the Covid 19, 

when the restaurants are able to reopen it will be 

hard for large groups to meet for dinner. The Board 

agreed to cancel all the Friday Night Dinners Out for 

the rest of 2020. 

Holiday Gathering – Nancy – Missy will check with 

the Puyallup Activity Center about January 21, 2021 

for the date. Since Missy has the Holiday Gathering 

notebook, she will send in an application for the 

gathering. When inputting the date onto the Website 

– January 21st is a Thursday, I used the 23rd of Jan-

uary which is a Saturday. 

Birthday & Graduation Parades – Missy – There 

have been a lot of parades for kids due to the Stay 

at Home Order. PCMC members have been ask to 

participate in them as a club and as individuals. The 

Board discussed how to help celebrate these 

events. It was agreed to advertise them on the 

PCMC FaceBook and website as a non PCMC 

Event and to make sure our members follow all the 

Social Distancing Rules. It will be up to each mem-

ber to decide on if they wish to participate. 

Upcoming Events – At this point All events in May 

and June have been canceled including the Hood 

River Cruise. We may set up a local cruise when the 

Stay at Home Order lifts and we will send out an 

email with the details to the membership if we do. 

Adjourned 

Submitted by Charlene Rivera 

 

PS from Heidi 

Thank you Charlene for the minutes. It is hard 
enough to get everything down when we are all in 
the same room. It is another issue altogether to do it 
with everyone online. 

Board Meeting Minutes—May 5, 2020 (continued) 

(continued on the next page) 
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Car Show Update (continued) 

Well Larry started his own list - poor guy - Charlene 

is not a common name (thanks Mom!). You don’t 

find it on the coffee mug or the awesome license 

plate that you get to put on the back of your bicycle 

when your little. Yes - I was deprived of the great 

pleasure of finding my name on all these awesome 

souvenir items, I was also deprived of the family 

tradition of two first names like my 4 sisters, another 

story for another time.  

When Larry finds a “Charlene” to add to his list - A 

pathetic half page in a notebook, could probably fit 

on a gum wrapper - he gets all excited! In fact, he 

used one from a long time ago. Some of you may 

remember a store called Mervyns. when Mervyns 

was having a sale, they would have the lady out 

front of the store waiting for it to open saying open 

open open open open - her name was Charlene.  

Now that I have given you the background of the 

story - a couple of nights ago Larry and I were talk-

ing and getting ready to watch a movie - well more 

like I was complaining about everything being 

closed, that nothing was open that I couldn’t plan 

anything for the car show, I can’t do anything, that 

everything was just closed closed closed closed 

closed! Well our movie starts “ Night at the muse-

um”, I snicker because the main character’s name 

is Larry and my Larry cool as a cucumber says “if 

you go and knock on the Capital Doors and yell 

‘Open, Open, Open’ our Governor might hear you 

and Open everything “. Score and Point goes to 

Larry! 

Well, I tried and it didn’t work - sorry!  
 
Charlene  

Disinfecting Your Car  

I came across this article in the America’s Car Muse-

um Volunteer Newsletter that I thought would be 

helpful. Marissa Merkel, ACM Volunteer Coordinator, 

gave us permission to use her article from Hagerty, 

“How to disinfect your car without destroying its interi-

or by Grace Houghton, March 24, 2020. 

She begins by defining cleaning (removes dirt and 

germs but doesn’t kill them) and sanitizing and disin-

fecting (may not remove all dirt but have varying de-

grees of germ killing properties). For the purposes of 

our cars, it is best to clean and then sanitize, accord-

ing to the article and Haggerty. 

Here are the main tips she presents: 

1. High Traffic Areas 1st—CDC recommends start-

ing with steering wheel, interior door handles, cup 

holders, gear shifter, seat belt buckles, and radio/

climate control. With that done, you can move to 

the rest. 

2. Choose the correct wipe or cleaner—If it is EPA 

registered (there will be a number on the back 

label), it has “certified cleaning power and will le-

gitimately kill germs.” Be careful of terms like 

cleaner, disinfectant, sanitizer that are just used 

to sell products. (like putting “cholesterol free on 

items that never had cholesterol in the first place.) 

3. Use correct product on the right material. 

4. Make sure the product sits on the surface long 

enough to kill the germs. 

5. Conduct a test patch on something inconspicu-

ous. I am not always good with this step but it 

could save some money, swearing, and time in 

the end. 

6. Preserve your work—Wash hands before enter-

ing, keep hand sanitizer in car, change and wear 

gloves and dispose of them after each drive. 

7. Avoid direct contact with gas pumps. 

I hope this is useful! 

PS—Don’t forget to wipe the keys 

Check out How to Properly Clean & Disinfect Germs 

Bacteria From Car Interior on youtube.com 
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Membership News 

The Pierce County   

Mustang Club is open to any 
person or family  

interested in the  

PCMC Purpose. 

 All Ford cars are  

welcome. 

 

Ownership is not  

required… 

Enthusiasm is!!! 

Dues: $35 per year 

 

Membership dues are payable 

in January of each year. 

New Membership is  

prorated according to the 

month joined. 

CLUB  

MERCHANDISE 

Ball Cap $15 
Car Pennant $10.00 
Lapel/Cap Pin $4.00  

     (stick or magnetic) 
Parade window clings  $20.00 
Name Tag  $9.00 each 
     (stick or magnetic) 
Club Window Cling $2.00 

 

Items can be purchased by 

mail, please add an extra 

$3.00 to cover postage. 

OR 

Stop by a meeting to save the 

extra shipping cost and visit 

with friends.  

To order: Nancy Freeman 
pnredride@msn.com 

PCMC CLUB ANNIVERSARIES—JUNE 

BILL BAILEY     2003 

PAUL NEE & LYNETTE GALLANT-NEE     2005 

DENNIS WILLERT     2009 

MISSY WILLERT     2009 

RICH & KRISTIN EBERLY     2012 

BOB & PATRICIA MOWER     2018 

ELKE SCHWARTZ     2018 

ROSTER UPDATE AS OF April 30, 2019 

82 family / individual memberships 

In the spirit of fun, community, and education, we are a social group promot-

ing a stronger fellowship through cruises, shows, and charity involvement for 

our members and local communities. Additionally, we support the preserva-

tion and maintenance of all Mustang and Ford Motor products.  

Purpose Statement 

Shout Outs 

 

 

No New Members This Month 

New Members  

George Ftikas—keep on fighting the good fight. 

Harley Edwards—see the picture later in the newsletter of the 

great speaker stand Harley built for the club. 

 

To all our members for continuing to hang in there and do our part. 

 

Please take a minute to phone, text, email your club friends to 
see how they are holding up through these challenging days. 
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GOT A MUSTANG OR RELATED ITEM TO SELL? 

Classified Rates Member: 
      No Charge, 2 consecutive months,  
  ¼ page 
 
 Non-Member:  
       $20.00 per issue, ¼ page 
 
 Commercial: 
       business card reprint: 
       $30.00 per issue or $300 annually 
 
Email text and photo (optional) in JPG format to: pcmcedi-
tor@gmail.com 

Parts and Autos For Sale 

Send payment to:  
Pierce County 
Mustang Club  

P.O. Box 44853  
Tacoma, WA 

98444 

For Sale: Remember those gorgeous Mus-

tangs of the Month from last month? Well, one of 

them is for sale. 

From Alan and Courtney Lawson: We’re selling our 

2015 Black Mustang GT with the 50th Anniversary 

appearance package. It’s fully loaded with leather 

interior and is in excellent condition. It has almost 

35,000 miles. We don’t want to sale, but we’re run-

ning out of room. The price is $25,000 or best offer. 

Seriously interested individuals can text me at 

(253)906-5480.  

Big Thank You 

Look what someone has been doing with their 

quarantine time? What is it? A bird? A plane? 

No it is PCMCs very own speaker stand for 

shows. This will be place at a location that will 

help carry the sound from the center of the 

grassy area at Griot’s to the patio and front 

parking area so that announcements may be 

heard throughout. 

And so you know, it has heavy-duty pegs that 

go into the ground to secure the structure. This 

is very sturdy! 

Well done and 

thank you Harley 

Edwards for build-

ing this for the 

club!!! 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
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Mustang of the Month 

Bill Norman 

2000 Bright Atlantic Blue GT Convertibles and 1968 Aca-

pulco Blue GT/CS California Special  

 I currently own two Mustangs:   

2000 Bright Atlantic Blue GT Convertible which I pur-
chased in late December 1999 from Korum as my 
Christmas present.  I was visiting friends in Port Or-
chard when I came up with the license plate 
name:  MYY2KGT.  I have attended a few car shows 
with it especially when it was new, even a MCA Na-

tional show in 
Durham, NC 
where it was 
not judged 
since new 
Mustangs 
were voted 
on not 
judged.  It 
was also the 
last trip back 

east with my companion 
at the time Rusty as he 
passed late 2000.  The 
2000 was also used to 
chauffer the Daffodil 
Princesses through 
some of the local towns 
other then the Daffodil 
Parade. 

My second Mustang is a 1968 Acapulco Blue GT/CS 
California Special with a 302 4bbl engine and C-4 
Automatic transmission which I purchased new from 
Hayward Ford, Hayward California in early-mid 
1968.  It came with 3.00 rear end, but I changed it in 
the 1980s to 2.75 for better mileage due to the trips I 
made.  I also installed upper and lower consoles 
which it did not have at the time of purchase.  Also 
when I purchased it, I purchased and had a Hood 
Tach installed as I thought the ones on the Firebirds 
were cool.  This one item makes it easy to recognize 
and it made it easier to maintain my speed instead of 
taking my eyes off the road to glance at the speed-
ometer.  It has been driven in all 48 continental Unit-
ed States and four Canadian Provinces.  It has been 
to shows in about a third of the 48 states and 3 of the 
4 Canadian Provinces.  Due to all the traveling I have 
done, the mileage is a bit over 515,000.  During 

these trips since mid 80s my traveling companion 
was Rusty until he passed away; then my next com-
panion was Tanner.   

As a side note, I have owned two other Mustangs, 
one a 1965 Honey Gold Mustang which I used as a 
trade-in to purchase the Cal Spec; and a 1993 White 
LX which I used as a trade in when I purchased the 
2000 GT. 

 

 

 

 

 

Submitted by Bill Norman 
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In the News 

Trying to keep up with the Mustang news? Here 

are a few items to check out.  

Gale Halderman  

As we know, Gale Halderman past away in April. 

Pick up any Mustang book and you will find infor-

mation about Mr. Halderman as one of the origi-

nal designers of the Ford Mustang. According to 

Mustang Genesis The creation of the Pony 

Car by Robert A Fria Gale Halderman was 

hired in 1955 as a designer in the Lincoln-

Mercury Studio. He worked on the styling for the 

1960 Falcon, the 1961 Thunderbird and eventual-

ly the Ford Mustang. The book states that he 

drew up “5 styling sketches, Joe Oros liked one of 

them and the rest is history as they say. He 

helped move the car from a clay model to the pro-

duction line to many of the design changes that 

happened through the years until he retired in 

1994.  

Thank you Gale for all of your ideas and hard 

work to make out dream cars possible. 

_____________________________________ 

Check out this link, (https://www.autoweek.com/

car-life/classic-cars/a32266716/history-of-the-

mustang-logo/) sent by David Cushion that de-

scribes the history of the Mustang Logo.  It de-

scribes how it was almost the Allegro, Avanti, To-

rino, or Cougar. Now allegro means “at a rapid 

pace” so that would certainly describe our ponies. 

Avanti means “forward” so that could be moving 

forward, forward thinking, or front-end forward 

which might also work. But you know, Studebaker 

took that. Torino is an Italian capital and Cougar 

is a whole other animal all together. Quite frankly, 

I am glad they settled on “Mustang.” 

The article describes the changes over the years, 

the tribars (all American pony) and the pony in the 

corral. They considered a horse head for a 

while...again, they made a good choice in my 

book. But as we know, Iacocca, from the begin-

ning, put the pony facing right. According to the 

article he said, “the Mustang is a wild horse, not a 

domesticated racer.” (ponies go around a race 

track to the left) 

Thank you David for sending this in. Check out 

the link for more details. 

_____________________________________ 

From my own research over the last month or so, 

ladies, here are a few fun facts for you: 

 Bertha Benz—first auto marketing dept (1888) 

 Margaret Wilcox—invented the car heater (1893) 

 Camille du Gast—1st female star of motorsports in 
her 20hp Panhard  

 Mary Anderson—1st patent for manual windshield 
wipers (1903) 

 Dorothy Levitt—believed to have pioneered rear 
view mirror (1905), first ones you had to hold up 
by hand 

 Florence Lawrence (silent films) and her mother 
Charlotte Bridgwood (aka Lotta Lawrence from 
vaudeville) - patents for brake lights/rear turn sig-
nals and mechanical window wipers respectively 
(1913/1917) 

 Alice Huyler Ramsey—1st woman to drive across 
the US in her Maxwell DA (1909) 

 Wilma Russey—1st New York taxi driver in her 
long leather gloves and leopard stole and hat 
(1915) 

 

 

If you have something you have seen that you 

think others might be interested in, send it my 

way. 

https://www.autoweek.com/car-life/classic-cars/a32266716/history-of-the-mustang-logo/
https://www.autoweek.com/car-life/classic-cars/a32266716/history-of-the-mustang-logo/
https://www.autoweek.com/car-life/classic-cars/a32266716/history-of-the-mustang-logo/
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Future Club Events 

Cruising with the Club: Mustangs Not Required,  

Enthusiasm Is! 

2020 Events  - Nothing to Do...Not Us! 

Events– everything is pending 

Aug 9 - CLUB CAR SHOW 

Aug 23 - Club Picnic 

Sept 5 - Black Diamond Cruise 

Oct 10 - Port Gamble Cruise 

Nov 7 – Planning Meeting for 
2021 

Nov 14 - Veteran's Day Cruise to 
Port Townsend 

Dec 5 - Santa Parade 

Dec 12 - Club Holiday Party 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

(Lots of other clubs put on shows 
that we attend as a group. See 
the calendar each month or look 
at the website for a listing of 
shows and other events we sup-
port.) 

FNDO:  Canceled for the year  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Due to the unknown about restaurant openings especially 

for large groups, the PCMC Board made the tough deci-

sion to cancel all FNDO for the remainder of 2020. When 

we all get a chance to meet again and know where/when 

our club is meeting regularly, we will decide if this is a 

club event we want to continue in the future. 
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See website for details www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

AT A GLANCE 
 

2nd—Board Mtg 6:30 online 

9th—Car Show Mtg 7pm online 

16th—Club Mtg— Zoom online 

FNDO (cancelled for the year) 

June 2020 

Guitars on the Beach Month, Care for Your Grandparents Month, Audiobook Month, Int’l Mud Month 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 Something 

Nice Day 

2 

PCMC Board 

Mtg (online) 

3 World Bicycle 

Day 

4 Cognac Day 5 Doughnut 

Day 

6 Yo-Yo Day 

7 Chocolate Ice 

Cream Day 

8 Upsy Daisy 

Day (look it up—

seems like an 

appropriate day 

to celebrate) 

9 

PCMC Car 

Show Mtg 

(online) 

10 Iced Tea 

Day 

11 Yarn 

Bombing Day  

12 Red Rose 

Day 

13 World  

Softball Day 

14 Flag Day 

and Cupcake 

Day 

15 Nature 

Photography 

Day 

16 

PCMC Club 

Mtg wih Zoom 

Online at 6:30 

17 Eat Your 

Vegetables Day 

(this is for some-

one special!) 

18 Go Fishing 

Day 

19 Sauntering 

Day 

20 Vanilla 

Milkshake Day 

and American 

Eagle Day 

21 World  

Music Day 

22 B Kinder 

Day 

23  Public 

Service Day 

24 Swim a 

Lap Day 

25 Global 

Beatles Day 

26  

Beautician’s Day 

(I need to really 

celebrate this 

one!!!) 

27 Pineapple 

Day and Armed 

Forces Day 

28 Logistics 

Day 

29  

World Industrial 

Design Day  

30 Meteor 

Watch Day (that 

would just take 

the cake would-

n’t it?) 

    

http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com
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(continued on next page) 

100 River Road, Puyallup 

253-845-6600 

www.korum.com 

www.ivars.com 

 PLEASE SUPPORT OUR CLUB & SHOW  

SPONSORS  

Be sure to thank these businesses & individuals for their support of our club, show, & charities. 

The Zebra  

(insurance) 
www.thezebra.com 

1-888-255-4364 

Bigrentz  

(large equipment rentals) 
www.bigrentz.com 

1-844044706502 

http://www.korum.com/
http://www.ivars.com
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The Blodgett 

Family 

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SHOW SPONSORS (continued) 

Paul & Heidi 

Geise 

Ariel & Bryce  

Antholt 

Rick & Joanie 

Nordlund 

The Robbins  

Family 

Harley & Karen 

Edwards 

Robert King  

&  

Clay Concannon 

See the next page for this month’s  

Sponsor Highlights 
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2020 Sponsor Hightlights  

Burger Ranch 

When you are hungry for burger, fries, and milkshake – 

stop in and see Terry and his crew.  Burger Ranch has 

been cooking burgers for – well forever!  If you went to 

Lincoln High School – you probably stop in a time or 

more. They make a real milkshake – just like you use 

to get as a kid.  Stop by and give Burger Ranch a try! 

Address:  820 S 38th St, Tacoma, WA 98418 

Phone: (253) 472-3069 

American Home Center 

American Home Center believes the American Dream 

is attainable and affordable. 

If you are looking to purchase a new or used manufac-

tured home, stop in to see what Burt and his crew at 

American Home Center in Puyallup can do to help you.  

They also provide a full range of construction 

and relocation services for manufactured, modular and 

mobile homes including demolition, site preparation, 

moving and transporting, new construction and remod-

eling in northwest Washington. They are dedicated to 

the highest construction and business practices that 

continue to allow them to be a leader in the industry. 

Their expertise and experience enable them to deliver 

quality workmanship and enhance their customers’ 

properties. They are committed to the highest construc-

tion standards, competitive pricing and customer ser-

vice. They understand that your home represents a sub-

stantial investment, and protecting that investment re-

quires craftsman with considerable talent and experi-

ence.  At American Home Construction Services, they 

pride themselves on excellent workmanship, accurate 

estimates, and on-time performance. 

Address:   16311 Meridian E Puyallup, WA 98375 

Web Site:   Info@AHCPuyallup.com   

Phone:  1.877.771.6311 or 253.841.3600 

In Memory of “Duke  

Robbins” by Greg Robbins 

My father grew up in the late 50’s ~ early 60’s.  This 
was the start of the modern car culture.  As I grew 
up, I would listen to his stories of the cars he had and 
how he would modify them to go faster or look better.  
His favorite was his 56 Merc with a flathead V8 and 
shaved door handles, Persimmon and White.  I heard 
stories of street races and cruising.  When I was 
about 10 he bought a 1969 Ford Bronco.  We would 
take it all over the mountains of Northern California.  I 
can remember crossing streams so deep water was 
coming into the cabin.  Us kids probably logged 
50,000 miles in the back of the Bronco.  One of the 

first modifications to the Bronco was the installation 
of a roll bar with 2 inches of foam padding to protect 
our heads as we bounced around in the back.  Each 
year we would pack our camping gear and head 
down to the sand dunes at Pismo Beach for the Forth 
of July weekend.  Each year he would push that 
Bronco to its limits on the sand and inevitably, some-
thing would break.  That meant, get it home and 
make it bigger and stronger.  My dad’s final years 
were spent in Reno, Nevada and he would always 
talk about the Hot August Nights Car Show.  His love 
of everything cars is why this sponsorship is in his 
honor.  He would have loved to be involved in this 
club with me. – Greg Robbins 

mailto:info@AHCPuyallup.com?Subject=Quick%20question
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NEWSLETTER AND PHOTOBUCKET 

Have items for the club newsletter?  Email your articles to the club Newsletter Editor by the 28
th
 

of each month.  Send all newsletter items to our editor, Heidi Geise, at  

pcmceditor@gmail.com. 

To see photos from past club events, go to the website—events—past events and view the     
library 

www.piercecountymustangclub.com 

Next Meeting: June 16  

Online using Zoom at 6:30 (40 min. meeting) 

 

July Meeting: July 22 (Wednesday) 

Puyallup Library—North Room 

324 S Meridian 

Puyallup, WA 98371 

 

6:30pm—7:30 

 

New Club Meeting Location 

mailto:pcmceditor@gmail.com
http://www.piercecountymustangclub.com

